
HARTSHORNE PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Meeting of the Recreation Working Group 
 

25 June 2018 
 
Present: Councillors A Jones, D Jenkinson, Mrs K Coe, Mrs J Burley, Mrs M Mycock and Mrs J 
Slawson. 
 
Also Present:  R Smith (Clerk)  
 
Apologies: Councillors R Bell.  
 
To discuss the following-: 

1. Future developments at 
a. Salisbury Drive 
Following a request from Blackfordby FC the Committee made the following- 
b. Recommendations 

i. Purchase new goalposts 
ii. reduce size of football pitch to be suitable for under age football 
iii. purchase/lease a suitable container to store equipment 
iv. review the situation with regard to JKW 
v. Clerk to cost out alterations before Parish Council meeting on 9 July. 

2. Sportsmobile 2018 
i. Send copies of dates to Councillors Mrs Coe, D Jenkinson and Mrs Burley 

3. Signage into the Parish inc. planters 
a. Recommendations 

i. to update all signage within the Parish.  
4. Results of Play equipment report 

a. Recommendations 
i. To ensure all observations made in the recent safety inspections are carried out. 

5. Any other recreational facility within the district 
a. Recommendations 

i. It was agreed that no additional equipment is purchased in the current financial 
year in view of the expenditure that will be incurred with the repairs/additions 
required in the inspection report. 

6. Grass cutting at all recreation grounds 
The Clerk reported that grass cutting at the recreation grounds was totally inadequate. 

a. Recommendations 
i. The Parish Council pursue with SDDC an improvement in the quality of cutting 

7. Any other issues 
a) Councillor D Jenkinson reported that the landlord at the Rodney would like a village sign 

erected outside on the grass verge. 
b) The Clerk reported that he had been approached by an allotment holder about a possible 

'Harvest Festival' at the Rodney. 
a. Recommendations 

i. Councillor D Jenkinson continues to talk with the landlord with regard to planning 
(with DCC) and design. 

ii. The to discuss further with allotment holder the possibility of a 'Harvest Festival' 

 
 

 
 
 
 
Signed...........................................................................    Date..................................................... 

 

 


